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DON’T FORGET YOUR 

FAITH! 

 

Memorial Day marks the 

beginning of summer.  As 

soon as school is out, 

many of you are planning 

on hitting the road and 

heading for your favorite vacation spot.  For 

some of you, that may be nearby—the coast, 

the gorge, the mountains, or one of the 

great rivers that run through Oregon.  

Others I know are planning cross-country 

trips to visit friends and family.  Still others 

have their sights set on international 

destinations. 

 

Seasoned travelers have learned two 

important secrets to planning a successful 

trip—pack light and take what’s essential. 

 

This summer, as you head out the door and 

try to remember anything critical that you 

might have left behind, check again.  Did you 

remember your faith?  Grab your Bible, your 

favorite devotional, a journal, storybooks 

for the kids, and a good book or two on tape.  

Summertime provides a wonderful 

opportunity for reading, reflecting, sharing, 

and renewing your faith for yourself and 

your family. 

 

Wherever your travels take you, don’t break 

the “Sunday Habit.”  Worship where you are.  

Worshiping on Sunday with new friends in 

new places can be a real highlight of your 

trip.  That’s how Jeni and I happened to 

worship at TPC five years ago during our 

first visit to the Portland area.   

When you return, I’d love to hear about your 

faith adventures.  Bring bulletins and  

brochures.  It’s always helpful to see what 

God’s people are up to across the land. 

 

For everyone at home, I look forward to 

seeing you at TPC on Sunday.  Even though it 

is summer, don’t forget your faith! 

 

Peace and Blessings, 

Dick Wiggers, Interim Pastor 

 
Please remember in prayer:  
Gil Garcia, Pam Bryant & family (Sister of Dee 
Dee Hanson), Karen Stevenson, Lorraine 
Fortes, Etsuko Eanes (Aunt of Denise Collins), 

Peggy Locke & Karen Locke 
(mother-in-law and sister-in-law of 
Carolyn Locke), Debra Clouten & 
family, Kent Payne (Toni 
MacHaffie’s uncle), Ronnie Lee 
King (grandson of Pam & Scott 

Cameron), Homer Perry (Becky Backen’s 
father), Patricia & Brad Killinger and family, Bill 
& Gwen Hale and family, Bo Johnson (Mike & 
Christine Jones’ nephew), Christopher Beam 
(Nancy Catanese’s son), Janet Sanders (Harry 
Chase’s sister),  Sue Atwood (Marsha Steffen’s 
sister),  the five Presbyterian congregations in 
Iraq, the troops serving our country and the 
leaders of our communities, state, nation and 
world. 
  

 THANK YOU “GOOD  
& FAITHFUL SERVANTS” 

We want to express our deep appreciation to 
deacons Becky Backen and Bob Bolton, and 
elders Barb Harriman, Jerry Shiffer, and Roger 
Smith, members of the Class of 2003, for their 
leadership and faithful service on the Board of 
Deacons and Session during these past three 
years that have been critical in the life of TPC. 
“Well done, good and faithful servants!”  
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A Note from Heather ChaseA Note from Heather ChaseA Note from Heather ChaseA Note from Heather Chase    
Summer’s here!!!  It’s time to do some traveling.  
First stop is Denver, CO and then Chicago, IL.  I 
am looking forward to connecting with people from 
all over the country at General Assembly (our 
denomination’s national meeting) in Colorado.  This 
is my third visit to GA.  I highly recommend it at 
least once.   
  
My internship will start in June with a week of 
training in Chicago and go through August.  This is 
an opportunity through the National Interfaith 
Committee for Worker Justice (NICWJ).   During 
the summer I will work with two agencies in 
Sonoma, CA - Union 250 (for Nursing Home 
Workers) and the local Living Wage Committee – to 
develop the Interfaith Coalition for Economic 
Justice and educate the broader community about 
the situation of nursing home workers in the county.  
This is an exciting experience to learn about 
community organizing and its relation to the church.   
I am energized to see the interfaith community 
working together for a common vision - justice.  It is 
a challenge I desire for this summer.   I know it will 
give me new tools for my ministry toolbox.   
  
I am sure there will be other fun things like movies, 
the beach and hiking thrown in there in between 
working.  It will be a great summer!   Thanks for 
your support as I start this new adventure in 
Sonoma.    
 
Heather ><> 

 

Baptisms 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
On May 18, 2003, the Sacrament of Baptism was 
administered to Sally Jo Mader (center), Parker Scott 
Robert Mader, born January 21, 2001 and Natalie Marie 
Mader, born February 17, 2003. 
 

WELCOME OUR NEWEST 

DEACONS & ELDERS 
 
On Sunday, May 18, Mark Maleta, Marc Olson, and 
Roger Reid were  ordained and installed as new 
deacons for the Class of 2006.  They will be serving 
on the Board of Deacons with Marion Beyer, Tom 
Hahn, Dee Dee Hansen, Debbie Imus, Roger Reid, 
and Lynn Scroggin.   
 
Susan Springer, Don Schmidt, and Mike Shiffer, 
previously ordained as elders, were installed to the 
class of 2006, joining elders Carolyn Hale, Del 
Judy, Dave Leland, Erin Nelson, Sherry Nelson, 
and Janet Winterrowd on the Session.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Deacons from left to right are Mark 
Maleta, Marc Olson and Roger Reid. 

New Elders from left to right are Don 
Schmidt, Susan Springer and Mike Shiffer. 
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Sunday School 
Thank you to all who helped teach Sunday School 
this year.  We appreciate your commitment to our 
youth.  Please give these folks a big hug for the 
great work they do with our kids: 
Nursery:  

Debbie Reid – Shepherd  
Pre-school - pre-kindergarten 5 year-olds: 
 Lori Beymer – Shepherd 

Kim Warne, Gina Olson, Jody Breshears, 
Judy Parsons & Pam McGregor    

Kindergarten – Second Grade: 
 Marsha Steffen – Shepherd 

Gina Olson, Pam Bowen, Clare Hahn, 
Lynne Bolton, Joan Patterson, Denise 
Collins & Patricia Killinger 

Grades 3, 4 & 5 : 
Jackie Dannemiller – Shepherd 

 Denise Collins & Patricia Killinger 
Middle School: 

Barbara Crall – Shepherd 
Craig Bowen, Rebecca Crall, Robin 
MacKay, Sue Awdry & Heather Bartlett 

High School: 
 Denise Collins – Shepherd 
 Dave Backen & Roger Smith 
 
 

Summer Sunday School 
The Summer Sunday school schedule 
will begin on June 15th.  We will offer 
church school each Sunday through 
the summer for children 5th grade and 
younger.  On the first Sunday of the 
month, the kids will begin Sunday 

school at 10:00 am and on the other Sunday’s, will 
go down about halfway through the service and be 
dismissed at 11:15.  Please sign up to teach 
Summer Sunday School.  Our Shepherds and 
regular teachers need a break!  Sign up sheets will 
be on a clipboard in the narthex.  Thank you! 
 
 

Nursery News 
Special thanks to the following for their help in the 
Nursery for the months of March and April:            
*Kim Warne                  *Jodi Breshears 
*Ted Lambeth               *Scott Cameron 
*Shirl Garcia                  *Pam McGregor 
*Norm Dannemiller   *Natalie Craig 
 
Their time and commitment to our little ones is 
GREATLY appreciated!! 

 
 

 
SCUBA (VBS) Registrations Due Now! 
We're diving into SCUBA - this 
year's Super Cool Undersea 
Bible Adventure - and your 
registration form will insure you 
a spot on this voyage!  Every 
morning from Monday, June 
23rd through Friday, June 27th, 
we'll set sail at 9:30 AM from the SS-TPC.  All 
hands ages 2 1/2 years old to just finishing 5th 
grade are invited to get aboard.  Our docking time 
is noon each day. 
 
To register, please fill out the forms available at 
the SCUBA display in the narthex.  One form 
should be filled out for each child attending.  
Completed forms may be left in the church office.  
Scholarships are available for those needing 
assistance with the registration fee of $15 for the 
first child/ $10 for each additional child in the 
family.  These fees will cover a portion of the cost 
for snacks and crafts for the week.  Fees may be 
turned in with the registration forms or may be paid 
the first day of SCUBA.  Checks should be made 
out to:  "Tualatin Presbyterian Church."  Write 
"VBS" on the memo line of your check.   
 
Any adult, middle or high schooler wishing to join 
our SCUBA crew should talk to Denise Collins 
(682-3785) or Gina Olson (650-4351), or leave a 
message with the church office (692-4160).   
Come join us for a whale of a time!!! 
 
 

Adult Education 
Adult Ed will be held on the last three Sundays of 
June and July.  We will be reading a book called 
”Listening for God”.  It uses current literature to 
ponder what God’s message is for us today.  The 
authors are Flannery O’Connor, Frederick 
Buechner, Annie Dillard, Alice Walker and 
Garrison Keilloir.  Please sign up so that enough 
books can be arranged. 
 
On June 5, a small group is attending instruction 
for the Kerygma Program.  This is an adult bible 
study program that we hope to  use in the future.  
If you are interested in helping develop this 
program with us, please contact Carolyn Hale or 
Randy Beyer.  Perhaps someone has used this in 
another Church and could lend their experience!  
The Adult Christian Ed Committee is always 
looking for more help. 
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News from the Food Bank 

The Tualatin Food Bank continues to provide 
food and other necessities to people in our 
community who have trouble making ends 
meet, many of the families have children.  
There is an on-going need during the 
summer, especially since many children won't 
have a hot lunch at school.   Thanks very 
much for your continued contributions.  
Contact Toni MacHaffie for more information. 

  

    Summer Picnic 
Our summer picnic will be on June 
22 after Church.  We are inviting 
the neighborhood in thanks for 

putting up with our remodeling and hope to 
encourage some of our neighbors to worship 
with us in the future.  There will be games for 
the kids, hamburgers, hot dogs and 
homemade ice cream. Sign up in the Narthex 
to bring a salad, dessert or chips. 

 
Second TPC Grounds Cleanup 

SATURDAY June 21! 
Thanks to the small but intrepid band of 

TPC’ers that braved the bad weather on May 
4! We got a lot done, but there's more to do. 
So, we'll take one more run at those pesky 
weeds on SATURDAY June 21, from 9 AM to 
noon. Bring rakes, shovels, gloves, and a 
wheelbarrow or bucket. We'll provide donuts 
and coffee/juice. We will finish getting the 
grounds in shape for the TPC picnic on 
Sunday and for the rest of the summer. See 
you there! Questions? Call Dave Leland at 
503-692-6095. 

 

A Word about Music 
"Do you realize that almost 50 percent of a 
worship service is music?  Hymns, 
responses, anthems, etc. make up a great 
deal of our worship experience. With that in 
mind, we will be having a Music Appreciation 
Sunday on June 22nd.  It will be a time in 
which we will focus on the impact of music in 
our lives and say a big "Thank You" to our 
devoted and wonderful choir members. The 
following Sunday…June 29th, will be another 
hymn request Sunday. Please let Kris 
Sparks know of any hymn favorites you would 
like included in the service. 
  

For the month of July, the TPC choir will 
consist of any TPC members who would like 
to "drop-in" at 9:15 on any Sunday and learn 
a simple anthem for the morning worship 
service. This is your chance to have a "choir 
experience" without feeling like you need to 
commit for any length of time!! Talk to Kris 
Sparks if you have any questions. 
  

Also, during August, we like to have our TPC 
members offer to share their musical gifts with 
the congregation. If you would like to play an 
instrument, or sing a solo, duet, or be a part 
of a small ensemble, again, contact Kris. We 
are always interested in having people share 
their talents for an offertory, or as special 
music." 
  

Free Will Offerings 
Sunday, June 1 will be the last of our three 
free will offerings for Heather Chase.  The 
money is used for tuition support, books, 
health insurance or even food.  Heather is 
extremely grateful for our support!   

 
Christmas in April 

Joan Goldhammer, of “Christmas in April” – 
Rebuilding Together of Washington County 
has requested help in painting the outside of 
the home that TPC had refurbished a few 
weeks ago.  Please contact Barbara Harriman 
(503) 649-9439 if you can help with this 
important project on Saturday, June 14.  
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Thoughts for Father’s Day  

An unknown father who began to consider the 
example he should set for his 
children penned the following 
poem:  
 
A careful man I ought to be;  
A little fellow follows me;  
I do not dare to go astray  
For fear he’ll go the self-same 
way.  
 
I cannot once escape his eyes;  
Whate’er he sees me do, he tries —  
Like me, he says, he’s going to be,  
The little chap who follows me.  
 
He thinks that I am good and fine,  
Believes in every word of mine:  
The base in me he must not see,  
The little chap who follows me.  
 
I must remember as I go,  
Through summer’s sun and winter’s snow,  
I’m building for the years to be,  
For a little fellow follows me. 
 

 

If we missed your 
birthday, please notify 
the church office so we 
may update our 
database. Thank you 

6/5   – Connie Myers 6/15 – Jill Bolton 
6/6   – Tate Kadel 6/17 – Carol Erdmann 
6/6   – Erin Nelson 6/19 – Sam Weaver 
6/6   – Rich Robertson 6/21 – Gordy Winterrowd 
6/7   – Bradley Olson 6/24 – Brian Schmidt 
6/11 – Lori Beymer 6/26 – McKenzie Killinger 
6/12 – Del Judy 6/27 – Gwen Hale 
6/12 – Mike Nelson 6/28 – Evan Friese 
6/14 – Marilyn Wood 6/28 – Barbara Harriman 
6/14 – Carolyn Hale 6/29 – Marilyn Staples-Sundt 
6/15 – Diane Adams 6/30 – Herb Zachow 
 6/30 – Michele Crawford 

 
 

 

 

 

 

This month The Spirit features a great “Behind the 
Scenes” couple: Greg & Debby Owen. If it weren’t 
for Debby’s hard work each month, we would not 
have this excellent newsletter publication to enjoy. 
This couple has spent countless hours doing a 
variety of tasks that have benefited our TPC 
community.  Thank you, Greg & Debby! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Greg and Debby Owen have been members of 
TPC since November of 1994.  They moved to 
Oregon in July of 1994 from Reading, 
Pennsylvania and decided to look for a 
Presbyterian Church to join.  Their first stop was 
TPC and they never left.  They decided they 
would join, but not become involved.  However, 
Greg served on the Building and Stewardship 
Committees and Debby is a member of the TPC 
Choir, Choir Secretary, served as a past deacon 
and is editor of the TPC Spirit Newsletter. Both 
Greg and Debby count the offering every Sunday. 
 

Greg is a Project Manager for Jacobs Engineering 
in Lake Oswego.  Debby is an Administrative 
Assistant for the Department of Justice.  Greg 
enjoys playing drums with the Community Band 
and they both volunteer for the City of Tualatin.  
They have two sons, Todd, a graduate of Portland 
State with a major in architecture and Kevin, a law 
student at Washington College of Law in 
Washington DC.  They also enjoy their Australian 
Terrier, Decker, and their cat, Spirit.   
 

 

The Spirit is published monthly and is also on our 

website at www.tpcspirit.com.  Please contact Debby 

Owen at 503-692-6920 or e-mail her at 

newsletter@tpcspirit.com with any news, corrections 

or ideas.  The deadline for the July issue is June 20.  

She could use your help!  

 

 



Youth News 

By Crystal Shearer 
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My first few weeks here have been spent 
meeting with students, parents and adult 
youth leaders. On May 18th, I met with 
members of TPC interested in youth ministry. 
This leadership team is working to develop a 
purpose statement for youth ministry. We are 
trying to answer the Who, What, When, 
Where and Why questions of youth ministry. 
Who are we trying to reach? How are we 
going to reach them? Why are we reaching 
out to them? If you would like to learn more 
about this process or be part of the team, 
please join us June 1st immediately after the 
worship service in the sanctuary. All parents 
of junior and senior high students are 
encouraged to attend with their child. 
 
Summer is just weeks away and I am ready to 
hit the outdoors. Are you? Junior and senior 
high students are invited to sign up for the 
Rope, Rock and Raft trip. This trip will let us 
experience nature at its finest. We will have 
one day each of rafting, rock climbing, 
rappelling, and a ropes challenge course.  
Cost is $175.00 per person and includes 3 
nights and 8 meals. We need a minimum of 8 
participants and need to reserve our dates as 
soon as possible. Our options are: July 21-24; 
28-31; Aug. 1-3; 8-10; 22-24; and possibly 
June 22-24th.  Please talk with your parents 
and pick a date that best fits your schedule. I 
will try to pick dates that are most feasible for 
those attending. I would like to be able to 
reserve our place by June 8th.  A deposit of 
$40.00 per person is required to save your 
spot.  Talk with me for more information. 
 

June Youth Group Meetings 
June 1st - What’s in a name? 
June 8th -  The Devil’s Playground 
June 15th – Father’s Day Event 
June 22nd – Bullwinkles 
June 29th – What kinda Fruit are You? 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Reward Offered 
TPC is asking for your help. Some of 

our students are missing and we don’t 
want them to be left out of all the fun 
activities planned for this summer.  If 
you have information regarding the 

names, ages, phone numbers and e-
mail addresses of students entering 6th 

– 12th grade this fall, PLEASE get in 
touch with Crystal Shearer the new 

Youth Director. She can be reached at 
the church office on Tuesdays and 

Thursdays or via email: 
youth@tpcspirit.com.  
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CONGRATULATIONS GRADUATES  

 
Congratulations to our recent High School 
Graduates of the Class of 2003: 
 Evan Friese  
 Morgan Maleta  
 Marshall Miller 
 Steven Springer  
 
Congratulations to College Graduates:  
 Jeff Locke, who graduated May 16, from 

the University of Puget Sound 
 Erica Myers, who graduated May 16, from 

the Expressive Center for New Media, in 
Emoryville, CA (San Francisco) 

 Timothy Myers, who graduated May 23, 
from the San Francisco Academy of Art 

 
Our best wishes and congratulations are 
extended to Thom Nelson.  Thom received 
his Doctor of Ministry from Austin 
Presbyterian Theological Seminary on May 
25.  TPC sent a congratulatory gift to him with 
a card that was signed on May 25.  For those 
who missed this opportunity, you can send 
cards to Thom at St. Andrew’s Presbyterian 
Church, 8190 Lincoln Road, Beulah, MI  
49617. 
 

 
Discovery Groups 

We want to invite you to take part in our new 
Discovery groups - a small group ministry that 
helps us experience the church within the 
church.  Especially during transitional periods, 
small groups add extra nurturing to the church 
family.  As a member of a Discovery Group, 
you will have a time of prayer, study, and 
fellowship with others in our church family.  
You will meet and get to know more deeply 
those with whom you worship each Sunday. 
The early church met in homes, shared 
meals, and worshipped God.  Acts 2:42 
states, “They devoted themselves to the 
apostles’ teaching and to the fellowship, to 
the breaking of bread, and to prayer”.  These 
meetings flourished even during persecution, 
and with God’s help gradually led to the  

 
growth of the Christian church.   Small 
groups, in a real sense, get us back to basics.  
They also help us to have a sense of unity 
while we live through times of change such as 
times between installed pastors. Three 
groups have evolved from our Lenten simple 
supper series this year, and we hope to 
expand to several more. 
 
Please prayerfully consider this opportunity 
and ministry within our church. 
 
The groups will meet every other week.  
Dessert or snacks will be served.  We will 
help facilitators to convene the groups, and 
we have suggestions for study materials. 
 
If you have any questions, call Jeni Wiggers: 
(503) 625-9566.  Sign up forms can be 
obtained at the Church office. 
 

 

Mission Study Update 
The Mission Study questionnaires have been 
sent to our consultant for summary and 
analysis.  These results will be discussed at 
large group meetings on Sunday, June 8, 
noon – 2:00 pm and Monday, June 9, 6:30 – 
8:30 pm.  The large group meeting on 
Sunday June 8, 2:00 – 4:00 pm has been 
canceled. 
 
The small group meetings are now scheduled 
for: 
 Thursday, June 12, 6:30 – 8:30 pm 
 Sunday, June 15, noon – 2:00 pm 
 Tuesday, June 17, 6:30 – 8:30 pm 
 Thursday, June 19, 6:30 – 8:30 pm 
 
Too few participants signed up for the other 
suggested small group meeting times to allow 
discussion groups to be formed.  If you had 
indicated a meeting time that has been 
eliminated, please contact Mike Nelson or 
Herb Zachow to reschedule.  If you have 
forgotten which group you had originally 
signed up for, check the group list in the 
narthex or call the church office.  
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Book Review 

“All the Women in the 
Bible” by The Reverend 
Christine M. Carpenter is 
one of the newer 
additions to our church 
library.  It is a refreshing 
look at a woman’s place 
in the Christian world.  The author has a Master’s 
Degree in Speech Communication and is serving 
as director of Christian Women’s Ministries in 
Portland. 
 
According to the book’s introduction: “Today’s 
woman is influenced by the Judeo-Christian 
tradition toward females.  Often the Bible has been 
used against females: to discount the young, 
accuse the adult, and marginalize the aged.  This 
book departs from the tradition of using Bible 
women as models of who and what the world 
wants them to and takes a fresh look at who and 
what women were before, during, and after their 
encounters with Jesus.  As Bible women are 
devilified and disenthroned through a more 
accurate rendering of the scriptures, today’s 
woman is freed from being classified as either 
Jezebel or the Madonna ---those in between 
getting little or no recognition. 
 
Now as then, a woman who comes into the 
presence of Jesus is given what she needs and 
more.  In response to Jesus, women experience 
him in unique ways.  “All the Women in the Bible: 
The Women Around Jesus” will journey with and 
open the door to Jesus for individuals and groups 
who are seeking to find the presence and power of 
Jesus blessing and working in their lives today.” 
 
You will find this book with the call number 
220.9/CAR. 
 
The library is in need of a concordance.  If anyone 
has one they would like to donate, it would be 
appreciated.  Or if you wish to donate money 
towards the purchase of one in honor or memory 
of someone, we are always happy to work with you 
on such a gift. 
 
Diane Barry, Church Librarian 
 

 
 

 
 

GREETERS NEEDED!!!!! 

 If you would like to be greeters for Sunday 
morning Worship Service, please either sign up on 
the sheet in the Narthex on the black tower or call 
Clare Hahn at 692-4807. Anyone is welcome to do 
this. It is a great way to see and visit with the 
whole congregation before and after church. If you 
have small children we will try to arrange to have 
someone in the nursery to help with your children 
until it is time to pass out the bulletins.  
 

What the Greeters do:  

 Arrive around 9:15 am to make the coffee, hot 
water for tea and set out all the condiments for 
coffee 

 Bring treats for the congregation if you would 
like. (Quite often there are treats already in the 
freezer).  

 Pass out the bulletins when members start to 
arrive.  

 After the service, serve coffee, clean up and 
put everything away in the kitchen that you 
used.  

 

 

2003 CONFIRMATION CLASS 

IS RECEIVED 

Congratulations and welcome to our newly 
confirmed members, Chris Clouten, Alex Lewis, 
Daniel MacKay, Molly Maleta, and Andy Van 
Schoiack, who were received as new members 
following the sharing of the faith in worship on 
Sunday, May 11. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Confirmed members and their sponsors are from 
left to right Pam Cameron, Molly Maleta, Mike 
Shiffer, Alex Lewis, Barbara Harriman, Andy Van 
Schoiack, Ted Lambeth, Chris Clouten, Tom Hahn 
and Daniel MacKay. 
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It’s just around the corner 
 

Almost here… 
 

Cascades Summer Conference 2003! 
                 July 13 – 18, 2003 

            Linfield College, McMinnville, OR 
 
In addition to super leadership (Dr. Phyllis Trible, Keynoter; John Bartsch, Organist; and Soveig 
Holmquist, Choir Director), we also have some terrific classes planned. 
 

Morning Classes 
 Talk Back – Dr. Phyllis Trible 
 Make your own Journal – Sr. Connie Furseth 
 Fresh Christianity – Anitra Kitts Rasmussen 
 Eyes Remade for Wonder – Rev. Scott Dalgarno 
 Spirituality in Contemporary American Fiction – Charleynne Gates 
 Horizons Bible Study – Rev. Michael O’Brien 
 Transforming Congregations – Rev. John Mahon & Dr. George Thompson 
 The Battle for God – Rev. John Salmon 
 Qigong – Instructor to be announced 
 From the Organ Bench – John Bartsch 

 

Afternoon Classes 
 Our Confessions – Rev. Jack Hodges 
 Hands-on-Handbells – John Bartsch 
 Philippians: Love in the Time of Crisis – Rev. Michael O’Brien 
 The Gospels in our Image – Rev. Scott Dalgarno 
 The Bible as Literature: The Hero’s Journey – Charleynne Gates 
 The Hospitable Spirit – Anitra Kitts Rasmussen 
 Newly Ordained Pastor Support – Rev. John Mahon 
 A Kaleidoscope of Ideas for Christian Education – Bev Notdurft 
 Drawing for Pleasure – Sr. Connie Furseth 

 

Certification Class 
 Worship & Sacraments – Dr. Stan Hall 
 
All this plus extra fun programs for elementary, middle and high school students; child care for babies 
and toddlers; and an all-around good time for everyone! 
 
Come join us for the best week of the summer! 
 
For more information call the South Presbytery office at 800-701-7313. 
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Bloopers from the Church 
 A new loudspeaker has been installed in the church. It  

was given by an anonymous man in honor of his wife.  
 
 Ladies, remember the upcoming rummage sale. It is a  

chance for you to get rid of those things you are tired of 
keeping. Don’t forget to bring your husbands to the sale.  

 
 Barbara Ray remains in the hospital. She is improving 

but has trouble sleeping. She has asked for tapes of the 
pastor’s sermons.  

 

Say “Amen.” 
A 6-year-old boy accompanied his 
parents to a church conference. After 
listening to the speaker for a short time, 
the boy began to fidget in his seat. To 
ease his restlessness his mother gave 
him a notepad and pencil. She 
suggested that he make a mark every 
time the speaker said the word “and.” 
After a while, the boy grew bored and 
restless again. “Would you like to listen 
for a different word?” his mother asked.  
“Yes,” he whispered. “I’d like to listen for 
‘Amen.’” 



 

  

Tualatin Presbyterian  

  Church Calendar 

June 2003 
 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
 10:00 am Worship 
 Eucharist 

 Ascension Sunday 
 HS Senior Recognition 

Sunday 
 Youth Leadership 

Team Meeting 
 New Members Class 
 Quilting Group  
 Reflections Group 

Leader Training - 7pm 

2 
Sr. Center 

11am – 1pm 
 

C.E. 
Meeting  

7 pm 

3 4 
TPC Bell Choir   

6:25 pm 
Choir - 7:30 

5 
 

 

6 
 

7    
 

8 
 Deacons Meeting - 

8:00 am 
 10:00 am Worship 
 Pentecost Sunday 
 Last Day of Regular 

Sunday School 
 Large Mission Study 

Meeting - noon – 2pm 

9 
Large 

Mission 
Study 

Meeting 
6:30 pm – 
8:30 pm 

 

10 
 
 
 

11 
Bible Study & 

Lunch 
 
 
 

12 
Small Mission 

Study 
Meeting 

6:30–8:30 pm 
 

13 
 

14 
Flag Day 

15 
 10:00 am Worship  
 Trinity Sunday 
 Small Mission Study 

Meeting 
 Noon – 2 pm 
 

Father’s Day 

 

16 
 

17 

Small 
Mission 
Study 

Meeting 
6:30–8:30 

pm 
 

18 
TPC Bell Choir   

6:25 pm 
Choir - 7:30 

 
 

19 
Outreach Cmt 

1:00 pm 
 

Small Mission 
Study 

Meeting 
6:30–8:30 pm 

20 
Newsletter 
Deadline 

21 
Summer 
begins 

22 
 10:00 am Worship 
 Music Appreciation 

Sunday 
 TPC Picnic 

 

 

23 
VBS 

9:30 -noon 

24 
VBS 

9:30 -noon 

25 
VBS 

9:30 -noon  
 

Bell Choir   
6:25 pm 

Choir - 7:30 

26 
VBS 

9:30 -noon  

27 
VBS 

9:30 -noon 

28 
 

29 
 10:00 am Worship 
 Hymn Request Sunday 

 

30 
 

     

 

Coming Next Month: 

 July 13 – 18 – Cascades Summer Conference at Linfield College, McMinnville, OR 
 August 9 – 15 – Family Camp 
 
 
 

 
 



 

NONPROFIT 
ORGANIZATION 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 
TUALATIN, OR 

PERMIT #57 

 

       
 TUALATIN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
          9230 SW SILETZ DRIVE 
       TUALATIN OR  97062-9182 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TUALATIN PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

9230 SW Siletz Drive, Tualatin, OR  97062 

Dr. Richard C. Wiggers, Interim Pastor 

 

         Phone: 503-692-4160           Web Address: www.tpcspirit.com 
 
Elders: Dave Leland, Sherry Nelson, Erin Nelson, Del Judy, Janet 
Winterrowd, Carolyn Hale, Don Schmidt, Susan Springer and Mike Shiffer 
 

Deacons:  Lynn Scroggin, Dee Dee Hansen, Debbie Imus, Paula Miller,  
Marion Beyer, Roger Reid, Mark Maleta and Marc Olson 
 
Treasurer: Mike Shiffer            Music Director:  Kris Sparks 
e-mail:  treasurer@tpcspirit.com          e-mail: music.director@tpcspirit.com        
 
Clerk of Session:  Mary Shiffer             Newsletter Editor:  Debby Owen 
                                                                  e-mail: newsletter@tpcspirit.com  
 
Church Secretary:  Rhoda Friesen       Youth Director:  Crystal Shearer 
e-mail: secretary@tpcspirit.com              e-mail:  youth@tpcspirit.com 

 
Church Office Hours: Tuesday from 9am - 1:30 pm; Wednesday and Friday 
from 9am to noon and Thursday from 9am - 2:30 pm.  Pastor Wiggers is in 
the office Monday – Thursday.  Please call for an appointment. 


